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1. Activities Highlights 

 

 (I )  English Activities 

 

ENGLISH OUTSIDE CLASSROOMS 

This year, students of all forms have engaged themselves 

in all sorts of English Activities organised at School and 

outside School so as to put what they have learnt in 

authentic use. Other than language enriching 

opportunities, they have also grown to learn the virtues of sportsmanship, teamwork, 

school spirit, and peer appreciation.  

(i) 2016/17 Toastmasters Youth Leadership Programme  

With the unceasing support from our external convener, Mr Daniel Wong, 21 students 

ranging from S1 to S4 have benefited from the 7-sessioned programme this year. 

Participants developed their skills in prepared speech writing, public speaking, 

impromptu topic speaking, as well as their potential in convening a Toastmasters 

meeting by taking up different roles. Some of them further deepened their endeavours 

in an authentic adult-based Toastmasters meeting held at Lôhotel in Tin Hau in the 

evening of 30 March, 2017. 

   

 

 

  

 

 
Learning from Toastmasters of all ages and all 

walks of life at our Demo Meeting. 

 Winners of the Table Topic Contest held in our last 

meeting with our Vice Principal, Mr Ko Wing-tai; 

2nd Runner-up, Abby Sze Hiu Lam, 1st Runner-up, 

Poppy Chan Yuk San, and Champion, Lucas Lai. 
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(ii ) Building a thankful and caring school environment 

To celebrate the American Thanksgiving Day and to accentuate the virtues of being 

grateful for what and whom we have in our lives, a Song Dedication activity was 

organized on 21 and 24 November, 2016 for students and teachers to spread their word 

of love. The occasion also allowed students to learn language items from the chosen 

song lyrics and introduced them to some new pop culture icons.  

Another song dedication activity was organised for S6 students. S1 to S5 students could 

draw a card and write a message to express their heartfelt gratitude, appreciation and 

support for their S6 counterparts. 

         

 

 

 

 

 

Our lyrics posted with colorful messages.  Our student DJs reading out messages 

of love and care. 

English Across the Curriculum 

(i) S1 and S2 Spelling Bee 

Inter-class Spelling Bee Competitions were organized among S1 and S2 classes 

respectively on 8 and 9 May, 2017, to facilitate students English vocabulary acquisition 

in various humanity subjects. It was also an occasion for students to demonstrate class 

spirit and quick-wit!   

  

 

 

  

 

Winners of the Prepared Speech Contest held in our 

last meeting with our Principal, Mr Lee Tak-fai; 2nd 

Runner-up, Jack Yung Kwai Lam, 1st Runner-up, 

Jasmine Kan Wing Kiu, and Champion, Asta Yiu Man 

Ching. 

S1 students fighting to score for their classes 

in the first session of the Competition.  

S2 students thinking hard for a challenging 

question in the second session of the 

Competition. 
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(ii ) S2 Fashion Show 

The fashion show features the theme of The Four Seasons to allow Secondary Two 

students an in-depth exploration to create meaningful and wearable artworks that bring 

out positive messages such as love and care for nature as well as forging a harmonious 

relationship between mankind and animals. The show is the culmination of a cross-

curricular programme jointly organized by the Visual Arts and English departments. 

        

The S2 models impress the 

adjudicators with their colourful 

costumes and creative designs! 

 Award-winning models in the S2 Fashion Show 

 

(iii ) S1 English Day Camp 

What will our daily necessities look like in the future? Perhaps S1 students may give 

you a glimpse of what our life will be. Students designed various creative, original 

products and tried to apply them in daily life. The instructors were not only impressed 

with their brilliant ideas, but also their confidence in promoting their commodities. 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

S1 students enjoy the S1 Day Camp very much!  Letôs see our products! 
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(iv) Spending our lunch breaks at the English Room 

The English Room engages students in year-round co-curricular English activities 

during their lunch breaks so that they can reinstate their knowledge and skills learnt 

during class with their friends and the NET teacher interactively. 

 

     
S1 students trying their best to pass on the given tongue twisters to their 

teammates, then finally recounting them to the NET teacher.  

 

                

S3 students figuring out card matches 

in the Poetic Devices Game.  

 A Scrabble game can always  

be full of surprises! 

 

  

S1 students describing country 

flags to one another in the 

Olympics Retro Game. 

S4 and S5 students focused in the Addams Family listening and 

speaking activity, in which they needed to match appearance 

descriptions with given pictures based on their peersô recount. 
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(v) 18th HKPTU Debating Competition  

The new English Debating Team that is mostly comprised of S2 students has challenged 

itself to take on the Competition in the S2 EMI stream so as to actualise their potentials 

and overcome their limits. The 7 S2 students have competed up to Round 3 of the 

Competition with debating skills and team spirit much gained.  

 

 

(vi)  8th Inter -Government Secondary Schools English Debating 

Competition 

Carrying on from our tradition, our English Debating Team has endeavoured in the 

Competition relentlessly despite the challenges that our mostly young Team members 

face. Regardless, the Team completed the Competition as 2nd Runner-up, with Ida Hung 

Nga Yuet awarded as the Best Debater in both the Preliminary Round and Quarter-

Finals. Other than participating in the event as debaters, the Team is also upholding the 

true spirit of sportsmanship and inter-government schools bond with its unconditional 

services to the Organising Committee as event hosts for both the Quarter-Finals and 

Grand Finals matches.  

       

Although the match was comprised 

of S2 debaters, the rest of the Team 

supported them as hosts of the 

event. 

Jasmine Kan Wing Kiu of 2D being 

awarded as the Best Debater in our 

Round 2 match with Hong Kong 

True Light Middle School. 

With bonding and determination, 

the Team conquered challenges 

beyond its limits. 

Our first victory in the Preliminary 

Round against Yuen Long Public 

Secondary School. 

Trying out new combinations 

ï our experienced S5 team 

captain with our S3 debate 

team members, winning at 

the Quarter-Finals against 

Belilios Public School. 

Our Principal and Assistant 

Principals showing their support 

to our new team at the Semi 

Finals. 
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(vii ) Our World in Ten Years with RTHK - The Speaker 

3 of our students, Lucas Lai of 2D, Amanda Lee Yik Lam of 5A, and Ida Hung Nga 

Yuet of 5D competed for our School in a new inter-school public speaking contest 

organized by the RTHK ï The Speaker, in November 2016. The 3 of them shared 

their concerns and perspectives for our world in the time to come with respects to 

smart technology, terrorism, and education policies.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

(viii )  ñWe write to taste life twiceò 

To challenge their own potential in story writing and in hopes of immersing themselves 

in a native English learning environment over this summer, 3 of our S5 students 

participated in UK Summer School Competition 2016/17 organised by the British 

Council. Amanda Lee Yik Lam, Lily Quimpo Ng, and Bobo Leung Ka Po of 5A lived 

virtually as the iconic British celebrities in present times for a day in their imaginary 

pieces. 

A day as Paddington 

"Rise and shine! Itôs time to get up, Paddington." An unknown but mellifluous voice 

said. 

I opened my eyes and saw a sparrow, who looked at me in confusion and asked, 

"Paddington, are you ok?"  

Is that a talking bird? Wait, it called me Paddington? My childhood favorite? In awe, 

I looked at my hands and stared at a hairy claw. I doubted if I were dreaming, but 

everything felt so real. 

ñGood morning, but who are you?"  

Seizing every opportunity to echo  

their hopes for this alarming world 
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"I am Ginny. Why do you always forget me when you wake up?" The unfamiliar girl 

answered as she rolled her eyes. 

Suddenly, a stripe of white light flashed before my eyes and memories flooded my 

mind. Everything told me that I was really Paddington, the talkable bear living in 

London. Yet, how could this be? 

The sparrow dropped me the newspapers with its beak in order not to raise any 

suspicion. I started the day as usual ï reading the newspapers. I knew I didnôt have 

to pretend for long as I could tell the Browns would leave for work or school soon. 

It would be relieving because I still didnôt quite know what was going on. To find out 

more about this Paddington I were, I had a witty chat with Ginny at breakfast. 

Apparently, Paddington is no longer the innocent bear who had just left his homeland. 

He has become an Animal Ambassador who stood up for wild animals. All of this 

started out with his intention to protect his friends after experiencing his tragic past 

ï being thrown out of his homeland and unknowingly shipped to the cold streets of 

London. Another reason is he wanted to earn some money - to ease the expenditures 

of the Browns, to take Aunt Lucy to London, to establish an animal protection 

fundé.. I could feel the weight on my shoulders yet as I listened, though I was still 

trying to settle the shock of me being Paddington, I was driven by his bravery and 

kindness. 

Without knowing what better else to do after the Browns left, I surfed on the most 

visited websites on the smartphone which Ginny said was mine. There was an article 

featuring the indiscriminate killing of animals. Extreme rage rose from the bottom of 

my heart when I saw the photo of a hunter and a dead bear. It is heartbreaking to see 

a mighty fellow bear lying dead in a cold body. My heart lightened as I read another 

report about the shutdown of Ripley Circus. I was so glad that some poor animals 

donôt have to be tortured anymore. Flabbergasted with mixed emotions, I wrote a 

letter to the editor to express my feelings on animals overkilling and the shutdown of 

Ripley Circus. I gave a lot of advice, for example, setting up stricter laws to stop 

animal hunting or cruelty, and promoting a boycott against the purchase of fur 

products. However, all in all, living an eco-friendly lifestyle is the most important 

one. At the point of finishing, I realised that this was my first letter to the editor - I 

never would have thought that the writing skills learned at school could be so handy! 

Beep!  

It was Ginnyôs text:  
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HEY, PADDINGTON, THE SUSTAINABLE SEAFOOD LUNCH YOU HAD 

PREPARED FOR ME YESTERDAY IS FINGER-LICKING GOOD! DONôT 

FORGET TO MICROWAVE YOURS AND POST IT ON YOUR FACEBOOK!  

Well, a bear canôt live without fish. I found a dish of baked salmon in the fridge with 

a food label stuck on the cling wrap, Alaskan sustainable salmon. So I guessed this 

was part of being whom I were, Paddington the Animal Ambassador. I took a snap 

and posted it on the Facebook account downloaded on the smartphone I had, good 

things need to be shared, right? 

After lunch, the planner on the smartphone reminded me that I was supposed to give 

a speech on animal protection in a primary school in downtown London. Thank god 

that sparrow at home led the way and nagged about what I had to do every step of 

the way! Although I am not a master of talks, I believe I handled it quite well with 

my adorable charms. Not only did I receive unlimited hugs from young children, 

impressed teachers shared how they were inspired to teach young children how we 

could build a harmonious future in which humans and animals coexist peacefully.  

The sun set as the sparrow led me home again. When the door opened, the warmth 

of a fun-loving family swashed over me. Their selfless care for me struck me with 

the thought that indeed, a family isnôt bonded with blood, but with love. As I ate at 

the dinner table, I couldnôt help but realize between Heaven and Earth, every single 

step of ours is at full throttle, while every single road can be twisting and turning. 

The road to creating a peaceful world is hard and long, but nothing stops Paddington 

as long as the fire keeps burning. Yet, I really wonder how long I will have to stay in 

this unfamiliar life of mineé. 

As I took a sip from my glass, everything went blackéé.. 

Walk in the world of Paddington with Bobo Leung of 5A 
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(ix)  2016/17 Hands-On Stage Puppetry Competition 

With a heart to voice out their perception of success in the stereotyped world, 5 of our 

2D students, John Chan Tse Lok, Renee Cheung Hau Lam, Jasmine Kan Wing Kiu, 

Tina Hue Hei Ting, Abby Sze Hiu Lam, and Kelly Yip Ka Yee, participated in the 

2016/17 Hands-On Stage Puppetry Competition organised by the NET Section. 

Together, the team gained hands-on experience drama script writing, puppetry-making, 

and puppetry-staging with teamwork and precision.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(x)  Choral Speaking can be fun! 

1D participated in the Choral Speaking at the 68th Hong Kong Speech Festival on behalf 

of our School with the poem A Song of Toad. Their performance was well-received by 

the audience and the adjudicators. The class was awarded the 2nd Runner-up in the event.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The ñfamilyò practising on a family discussion 

scene. 

S1D was ready with their props and set in  

their costumes to bring Mr Toad to life! 
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(xi)  English Drama Fest 2017 

A group of students from various forms took part in the English Drama Fest 2017 

organised by the Association of English Medium Secondary School at St. Markôs 

School on 26 April, 2017. Our school won the Award for Outstanding Script. Yiu Man 

Ching from Class 3D won the Award for Outstanding Performer. The adjudicators were 

impressed by the theme and plot of the story.  

The production, The Price, is about Hong Kongôs education. The audience enjoyed the 

show. The adjudicators were amazed by the production, as it could make the audience 

ponder on Hong Kongôs education syetem.  

 

 

(xii)  Capacity Building Training Camp 

The three-day-two-night Capacity Building Training Camp was held before the Human 

Library as part of the óBe the Changeô initiative in April 2017. It provided ample 

chances for our students to meet friends from different countries and know more about 

cultures different from theirs. Students joined a wide variety of workshops held by 

international delegates from Mainland China, Germany, Italy, Poland, Sri Lanka and 

Taiwan. Our students also performed in a drama in a talent show. It was about the study 

pressure teens in Hong Kong face nowadays. It was well-received by the foreign 

delegates. Our enthusiasm for acting and the well-written script featuring current issues 

were highly commended. It was a night of joy and laughter. Our students are more 

aware of cultural differences after this inspiring camp.  

          

Ms Wong and our students have a photo 

taken after the thought-provoking camp! 

  With the well-received drama, 

it is a night to remember! 

The Price 
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(xiii )  Human Library  

On 24 April 2017, 10 international delegates from Belgium, Germany, Italy, Poland, 

Spain and Sri Lanka came to our school as óhuman booksô. They shared their customs, 

languages and cultures with S1 to S5 students. Our students in turn asked them 

questions about their countries. This activity not only promoted dialogues and 

encouraged understanding, but also enabled our students to talk to people with different 

English accents. Mobile boards were put outside the Human Library to show our 

students the countries of origin of the delegates. Our students could even vote for the 

best board!  

         

Our students enjoy chatting with a 

delegate from Germany. 

 Our student helpers has a photo taken 

with our Spanish delegate in front of 

the mobile display board about Spain. 

 

(I I) STEM Activities  

 

Ɫ דּ֥ ȳּדᶾȳЏ ц (STEM) Ṏᾼ ȲӐ

Л֝ ₤ᾼ♄ Ȳѿἷ ֝ Л֝ᾼ῀ ế ȴ 

(i) ҵᴕ שׁ ♄  

27ᴯМҳцМХ֝ ὑ ד2017 3ѣ 31ѡᴟ 4ѣ 3ѡẞ⁮ ֮ᾼּד

ᶾ ╟Ȳ МҔ╗ Digital Pavilion ּדᶾ ȳ Мїȳ Ӵּד ȳϮ

╦ DôlightȳKIA Ṟ ц ᴯ ₨ ȴ֝ Ϡ ẞּד ֽᴶḂ Ϣ ᾼӢ

♄ȲḆϠ ֮Ԓ ᾼּדᶾ ȴ 
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(ii)  

3 ѣ 3 ѡӐ Ϡ Є ש Ɫ֝ ϠϚ

דּ Ȳ ӭⱢɦӑẃᾼ ὙɧȲв Ҕ╗ Л֝ᾼ ὙЏẓ

ц ȴ֝ Ϡ֯ М ẞ Ϛ҅ᾼ Ὑ ╟ȲӼ דּ

ṅếשׁ Ὑᶾ ᾼ Ғ ϠϠ ȴ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(iii) ּדᶾ ╟ 

23ᴯМϚ֝ ὑ 5 ѣ 19ѡϯрẞё  T-Park[ · ]

ȴ Л ╥Ϛ Ҡѿɦ Ɫ ɧᾼᴆᾇ ȲḆ

֥Ϡԅ ♄ ế ṎὑϚṝȴ֝ ҠϠ ᴆᾇᾼ

☼ ц [ · ]вԒ ᾼ Ȳ ᵗ֝ ∂Ӵ ֫

ếן ԛӣᾼӔ ⇔ȴ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(iv) ҵе ѩ  

Ӑ 4ᴯМХ֝ ֯ 5ѣ ҒϠӐד⇔ᾼɦ ѵ ɧȲᵓӣ Ѥ ∂Л

֝ қȴ֝ ӣᾬ ȳо ȳԛӢ Ἐế ᵂ ֯ қ ϱȲ

Ҡ ϩế ֥ᵂ ȴ 

 

 

 

  


